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MINUTES FROM MEETING OF 
THE DEFERRED COMPENSATION COUNCIL
December 18, 2015
A meeting of the Deferred Compensation Council (the “Council”) was held December 18, 2015 at 8:30 AM in the Conference Room of the Office of the State Treasurer 
Located at 820 Silver Lake Blvd., Suite 100, Dover, DE 19904

All Board Members Represented or in Attendance: 

The Honorable Ken Simpler, State Treasurer

Ms. Valerie M. Watson (on behalf of Secretary Thomas J. Cook, Department of Finance) 

Mr. Charles Campbell-King, State Employee Member At-Large

Mr. Ralph Cetrulo, Public Member At-Large (Telephonically)

Mr. Robert Scoglietti (on behalf of Director Ann Visalli, Office of Management & Budget)
Board Members Not in Attendance: 
The Honorable Karen Stewart, Insurance Commissioner

Others in Attendance: 
Ms. Ann Marie Johnson, Deputy Attorney General & Advisor to the Deferred Compensation Council

Ms. Rhonda West, Department of Insurance
Ms. Jennifer Vaughn, Department of Insurance

Ms. Nora Gonzalez, Deputy State Treasurer, Office of the State Treasurer

Mr. Dan Kimmel, Financial Investment Program Specialist, Office of the State Treasurer

Mr. Michael Sanders, Principal, Cammack Retirement Group

Ms. Emily Wrightson, Managing Consultant, Cammack Retirement Group

Mr. Jeffrey Snyder, Vice President, Cammack Retirement Group

Mr. Doug Gramiak, Young Conaway (Representing NTSA)

Ms. Kasi Boyles, Voya Financial 

CALLED TO ORDER

Mr. Simpler called the meeting to order at 8:30 AM.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Approval of the minutes was deferred pending further review. 
REVIEW OF MEETINGS

Review of Meetings with the General Assembly

Mr. Simpler discussed the meeting with the General Assembly regarding the RFP process. Ms. Gonzalez also gave an overview of the meeting including the attendees and the feedback received. Mr. Simpler stated there would continue to be ongoing communication with the General Assembly.

Review of Meeting with NTSA
Ms. Gonzalez summarized the meeting with NTSA including their concerns and the response to those concerns from Cammack. 

DISCUSSION OF POTENTIAL BOARD CONSOLIDATION 
Mr. Simpler reviewed structures and similarities among board compositions of the College Investment Board, the new ABLE Board, and the Deferred Compensation Council. He identified complementing areas of expertise among board members as well as similar oversight goals or participant directed investments. He proposed the consideration of board consolidations with subcommittees. Mr. Simpler asked that the Council give consideration to the idea of a potential consideration and indicated if the Council was in agreement, then OST would explore next steps.

Mr. Scoglietti indicated he was open minded and would give it further consideration. Mr. Campbell-King said he favored the synergies created but expressed concerns about any unintended consequences. He indicated he was open minded, but wanted to make sure there would be a benefit to State employees. 

Ms. Johnson provided, as an example, a review of the structure of the Pension Board and relating committees. 
PROPOSED TIMELINE FOR INVESTMENT POLICY STATEMENT AND INVESTMENT ARRAY REVIEW - CAMMACK

Ms. Gonzalez discussed the formation of a review committee and those who have already expressed interest in participating. She added the review of the Investment Policy Statement and the Investment Fund Array is necessary regardless of the outcome of the RFP.

Ms. Wrightson provided an overview of the draft timeline and the goals of Investment Policy Statement. 
PUBLIC COMMENTS

Noting that the Council was preparing to enter into Executive Session, Mr. Simpler asked if any member of the public had any comments. No public comments.
EXECUTIVE SESSION
A MOTION to enter into Executive Session was made by Mr. Campbell-King and seconded by Ms. Watson. The Council moved into Executive Session at 9:43 AM. 
MOTION ADOPTED UNANIMOUSLY.
A MOTION to move out of Executive Session and return to public session was made at 11:40 AM by Mr. Campbell-King and seconded by Ms. Watson.

MOTION ADOPTED UNANIMOUSLY.

CALLED TO ORDER

Mr. Simpler called the public meeting back to order at 11:42 AM. 

NEW/OLD BUSINNESS

Mr. Green updated the Council on the letter to participants from Fidelity regarding American Beacon Short Term Bond Fund Liquidation. He indicated only one participant remains to be contacted by Fidelity. 
ADJOURNMENT

A MOTION was made by Mr. Campbell-King and seconded by Ms. Watson to adjourn at 11:45 AM. MOTION ADOPTED UNANIMOUSLY
Respectfully submitted, 

____________________________________________
The Honorable Ken Simpler, State Treasurer 

Co-Chair for the Deferred Compensation Council

____________________________________________ 

The Honorable Thomas J. Cook, Secretary of Finance 

Co-Chair for the Deferred Compensation Council
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